
 
June Newsletter 2015. 

Holiday club 

Thank you for the tremendous support you have shown for the May half term holiday club. The 

children who attended had an enjoyable time and the coaches commented on how well behaved 

and enthusiastic the children were. The school is loooking at ways to run more holiday clubs in 

the future. 

 

Change of dates/new dates 

 School reports will be given out on the 10th of July not 11th July as stated in the 

previous newsletter. 

 25th June, the Y3/4 children will be performing at the cluster singing event at the 

winding wheel. A letter will be given out closer to the date. 

 Summer fair will be 16th July not 15th July as stated in the previous newsletter. 

 19th June – Dress up an Dance for Macmillian event. All parents/cares welcome to 

attend the Zumba class at the Arkwright Centre. 9.30am onwards.  

 25th June – non uniform day. Children can wear anything they want, if they choose not 

to wear unform then they need to bring a bottle, packet, jar or tin. The items donated 

will be used on the tombola stall at the school fair. 

 26th June – INSET day. 

 

Leave of absence in term time 

The attendance level that schools need to achieve has increased from 95% to 96%. 

Schools are being reminded that they have a duty to promote good attendance. Absence in term 

time can only be granted in exceptional circumstances.  

Any leave of absence during term time needs to be requested. Request forms can be found in 

the school entrance and should be returned to Mrs Mills. It is at Miss Sewards descretion if 

the leave is authorised/unauthorised and if a fine should be issued.   

 

Supervision on the playground 

Can you please ensure that in a morning and at the end of the day your children are not running 

up and down the banking or the steps at the end of the playground. We have had a number of 

injuries caused by children falling down the steps or tumbling down the banking. 

The adventure playground is out of use at the moment, the wooden structure is not safe, school 

is awaiting it’ s demolition and a new surface laid in its place. Could parents please keep there 

children off the structure at the start and end of the school day. 



 

Safe in the Sun 

Please ensure that as the weather gets warmer you child has a water bottle in school ( that can 

be refilled throughout the day), a sunhat and suntan lotion ( at least spf 50) that they can apply 

themselves if necessary. Children also need to have suntan lotion applied before they come to 

school. The children are spending time on the field throughout the day, its important they are 

protected from the sun and have the opportunity to have a drink when they need to. 

 

Car park gates 

The gates are now closed from 8.45am in the morning and from 3pm in the afternoon, this is to 

prevent accidents occuring in the car park. People who have disabled bagdes may use the car 

park but will need to open the gates to enter the car park and shut the gates behind them when 

leaving the car park. 

Please do not park in front of the car park gates. 

 


